
 

 
 

May 21, 2025  

  

The Honorable Tom Cole        The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman  Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations  

H-305, the Capitol           1036 Longworth HOB   

Washington, D.C.  20515           Washington, D.C.  20515  

              

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,   

  

I am requesting funding for Anniston Army Depot General Purpose Warehouse project for the 

Fiscal Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project is Anniston Army Depot 

Anniston, AL 36201. The project that allows for an interior annex space will include a warehouse 

administration office, training/conference facility, security office, fire suppression, mechanical, 

electrical and communications. Administrative areas will be accessible for persons with 

disabilities. Supporting facilities include site development, all utilities and connections, fire 

protection, storm drainage, lighting, paving, walks, curbs and gutters, landscaping, and signage. 

Administrative offices will be provided with heat and air conditioning while the warehouse will 

be ventilated. The project is important to the district because it will provide Anniston Army 

Depot with funding to replace a general-purpose warehouse to facilitate crucial logistics 

functions related to critical weapons and equipment housed at the Depot. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 10 

U.S.C. Chapter 169 and the National Defense Authorization Act. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

  

Sincerely,  

                                                                         
    

Mike Rogers  

                                    Member of Congress  



 

 
 


